DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of the Anuual Parish Meeting held on Monday 29 March 2021 at 7.00pm on a remote meeting platform
Present:
Cllr A Mole – Chairman 


 Mrs J Markham – Clerk



     In attendance:
Local Electors – 19
1. Chairman’s Introduction
The Chairman noted that, after a year of disruptions to activities and normal procedures, the annual meeting this year would focus on issues of immediate concern to village residents.  Opening the discussions with an opportunity for those present to ask questions about the local elections process, he explained that the meeting would then proceed to receive all contributions from the floor.
2. Local Elections – 6 May 2021
The Clerk explained the timetable for the local elections process and took questions from residents.
3. Questions and Parish Matters 
The following matters were raised for discussion:

· Housing development at the top of the village – the application for housing on the field opposite the Old Post Office, due to be considered shortly by the Inspector on Appeal, was debated.  Residents expressed concerns with the potential impact of development outside the settlement boundaries which could, over time, change the character of the village and its setting in the landscape.
· Renewable Energy Project – a local resident addressed the meeting and explained that grant funding had now been awarded for the costs of a feasibility study into the use of green energy by the church and village hall.  The matter was to be considered further by the Parish Council at the next ordinary meeting.
· Hedge cutting on lane by church – the recent annual cutback of hedgerows along the lane was discussed at length, with some attendees concerned that the bushes and trees were not being maintained sustainably, and the resident concerned agreed to consult with the Parish Council on future occasions when access to his property needed to be cleared.
· External lighting at Field House Farm – a number of those present noted the brightness of external lighting at the property and brought forward concerns as regards the impact on dark skies and residential amenity for other residents.  The owner of the property agreed to look into the issue further.

The Chairman thanked all present for attending and closed the meeting at 8.05pm.
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